

SHORELINE CITY COUNCIL

Will Hall
Mayor
Keith Scully
Deputy Mayor
Susan Chang
Doris McConnell
Keith A. McGlashan
Chris Roberts
Betsy Robertson

April 2, 2021

Subject: NE 148th Street Infiltration Facilities Project

Dear Shoreline Residents and Homeowners:

I'm excited to share that drainage improvements are coming to your neighborhood!

The City is working on the design of infiltration facilities to improve drainage conditions along NE 148th Street between 12th Avenue NE and 15th Avenue NE. The existing drainage facilities are inadequate, leading to frequent ponding issues during wet weather. Infiltration facilities will be constructed on both sides of NE 148th Street to capture stormwater runoff and store it under the ground surface where it will naturally drain into the soils below.

The City's right-of-way along your property is expected to be impacted by this project. We have enclosed graphics showing the proposed improvements and some additional information on what you can expect to see in the shoulders of NE 148th Street next to your property during and after construction. I will be at the project site on <u>April 22nd from 11:30 AM to 1:00 PM</u> to discuss these impacts and answer questions.

Construction is scheduled for early Spring 2022. We will send another letter to confirm specific construction dates when they are known. Additional information about this project, including the full project Plans, and updates will be available on the project website: shorelinewa.gov/148infiltration

Please contact me by email or phone with any questions or concerns at: lreiter@shorelinewa.gov or 206.801.2457.

Sincerely,

Laura L. Reiter, PE Capital Project Engineer II

Cc: Bob Earl, Engineering Manager